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THE GOOmALLING GAZETTE 

Dear Parents/Guardians, Staff and Students,                                                                                                  

Welcome to our second last newsletter for 2017. The last two weeks at our school have been very busy with a    

number of events and the teachers finalising the Semester Two student reports which will go home on     

Thursday 14th December. 

Classroom Structure and Staffing for 2018 

Due to student numbers, from 2018 we will be running a three class structure. The classes will be:                  
K/P/1, Yr 2/3/4, Yr 5/6 

At present, I am finalising the teachers for these classrooms and I am hoping to be able to announce this is in 
our final newsletter in Week 10.  

Mrs Bree Palmer will not be returning next year as she has won a teaching position at Carnaby Rise PS in 
Perth. I would like to thank Mrs Palmer for all her hard work this year at Goomalling PS with the Year 1&2 
class as well as the Pre-Primary students on Friday and we wish her all the best in her new role. 

Presentation Evening and Concert 
Our annual presentation evening will be held on Wednesday 13th December at 6.30pm. I recommend you   
arrive around 6pm to get your choice of seat as these will fill up quickly. Our classes are busy preparing their 
items and we will be announcing our 2018 Student Captains and Councillors. There are a number of awards 
given at the end of year concert to acknowledge the achievement of our students. This year, the following 
awards will be given;  Citizenship Yr 1/2 
   Citizenship Yr 3/4 
   Citizenship Yr 5/6 
   HASS Yr 3/4 
   HASS Yr 5/6 
   Sports Award Yr 1/2 
   Sports Award Yr 3/4 
   Sports Award Yr 5/6 
   2 x Science Awards Yr 6 
   Endeavour Award Yr 1-2 
   Endeavour Award Yr 3-4 
   Endeavour Award Yr 5-6 
   Academic Award Yr 1 
   Academic Award Yr 2 
   Academic Award Yr 3 
   Academic Award Y r4 
   Academic Award Yr 5 
   Dux (Yr 6) 
   Library Award 
   Attendance Award 
   Environmental Award 



 

Presentation Evening 

This is to be held at the Goomalling Primary School Assembly Hall on Wednesday 13th December 2017 

@ 6.30pm.  It is advised that you arrive at 6pm to ensure the evening starts on time. 

Goomalling Primary School P & C will co-ordinate supper at the conclusion of the                            

Presentation Evening.  

Every family is asked to provide 2 plates of food one for the children and one for the adults. 

(Please do not supply hot food, the P&C will arrange this themselves.) 

Assembly 

The final assembly for the year will be held  on Wednesday 6th December in the PAC Room             

commencing at 9am. 

Graduation Dinner 

Our eleven Year 6 students will be having their Graduation Dinner at Slater Homestead next week on 
Wednesday 6th December from 6.15pm. Our graduating students can look forward to a three course 
meal and thank you to Julie Forward and our P&C Committee for assisting in the setup and organisation 
of this evening. 

 

Attendance Award 
On Friday afternoon in Week 9 those students who have achieved a greater than 90% attendance for 
Term Four will be participating in a tabloid sports afternoon as a reward for their excellent attendance. It 
is important that all families and students continue to come to school right up until our final school day of 
the year on Thursday 14th December.  

 

T20 Cricket Carnival 

Well done to our three teams of Year 4-6 students for their participation in the T20 Cricket Carnival in 
Week 6 on Friday 17th November. The students competed against six other schools at Dowerin Sports 
Oval with the Goomalling 3 team winning the tournament. 

 

Booklists 2018 
Booklists have been sent home. Please ensure that your order is placed before the due date. 

 

Music Recital Night 
Well done to all the students from Goomalling PS who participated in the Music Recital night in the PAC 
Room on Monday night. We have some very talented musicians here at our school and their talents were 
on full display under the expert guidance of Mrs Daphne Schell. 

 

Swimming Carnival 2018 
The Mortlock Swimming Carnival will be held at the Goomalling Pool on Friday 9th March. At this stage, 
Bolgart PS will be participating with our school and Sacred Heart. 
 

School Council Meeting 
There will be a School Council meeting this Thursday at 6pm in the McGill Library. 
 

Early Close  

I will confirm in the next newsletter if early close will be continuing in 2018. 

 

Scott Palmer 

Principal 

Raffle 

A fantastic basket of goodies has kindly been donated by Mark Ashton,    

Pharmacist of Goomalling Chemist. 

Tickets can be purchased from the Office -  $1.00 for one ticket or $2.00 for 

3 tickets. 



Kindy and Pre Primary News 

Last Wednesday, the children from the                              

Aboriginal Playgroup joined our class. 

The children enjoyed morning tea with usé 

éand stayed for a play during recess.  

All the children had lots of fun!  



YƛƴŘȅ hǊƛŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ 5ŀȅΗ 

hƴ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ мрǘƘ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊΣ DƻƻƳŀƭƭƛƴƎ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ 
{ŎƘƻƻƭ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ YƛƴŘȅ hǊƛŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ 5ŀȅΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ 
ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ƴŜǿ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 
ƭƻǾŜŘ ŜȄǇƭƻǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴŜǿ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ŀƴŘ ƳŀŘŜ ŀ ŎǊŀƊ 

ƛǘŜƳ ǘƻ ǊŜƳƛƴŘ ǘƘŜƳ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΦ  
 

! ōƛƎ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ !ƴŘǊŜŀ /ǊƻŀǧƻΣ {ŎƘƻƻƭ bǳǊǎŜΣ ŀƴŘ 
9ƭƻǳƛǎŜ IŀǿƪƛƴǎΣ CƻƻŘ {ŜƴǎŀǝƻƴΩǎ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝǾŜΣ  ǿƘƻ 

ŎŀƳŜ ǘƻ ǎǇŜŀƪ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΦ 



Mathõs Activity DayñYear 5 & 6.  

On Monday 20th November,    

the Year 5 & 6 class attended    

a Mathôs Activity Day at        

Wongan District High School. 

The aim of the day was 

to engage students in 

activities and skills     

instruction in a group       

format and practice  

using the Problem 

Solving Framework. 

Students were involved in a range of activities including 

card challengers and a robotics challenge to act out   

solving maths problems 

 

Hello everyone, my name is Madison Bilston. My blog is about my    
Karate Tournament held on the 26th of November 2017. 
 
On the 26th of November there was a Karate Tournament going on 
down at the Town Hall. 
 
I won 2 silver medals and Ava Bywaters won 2 gold medals for fitting 
and kata. 
 
In a decade Goomalling hasn't won the trophy for the most points but 
we got the trophy back - YAY! 
 
The day was very exhausting but it was a lot of fun. 
                         Thankyou for reading my blog 

Mortlock Pony Club Wind Up 

 

On the weekend the Mortlock Pony Club went out to the Clackline, to 

a house out there.  

 

On the Saturday evening we did Presentations. I was awarded the 

Sue Tighe Award, the Toodyay Horse and Pony Club Award, a medal 

that came with the Toodyay Horse and Pony Club Award and I also 

got two certificates. 

 

After a night at the house. On the Sunday we went on a trail ride    

before breakfast.  Before lunch we went to a dam. We also took a 

couple of the ponies up to the dam as well.  

 

We all had a wonderful weekend!!! 

 

Breanna Carr 

Student news  



Milo t20 cricket  

On Friday 17th November, the Year 4/5/6 students attended the MILO T20 Blast School     

Carnival held at Dowerin. 
 

It was an action packed day and the results were fantastic.   Well done everybody! 

 

GO GOOMA! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CL9[5 wh¦b5 hb9 όмлΦллŀƳ - млΦррŀƳύ 

п Goomalling 3 (140) Ǿ Sacred Heart 2 (116) 

CL9[5 wh¦b5 ¢²h όммΦллŀƳ - ммΦррŀƳύ 

н Goomalling 3 (120) Ǿ Dowerin 3 (97) 

CL9[5 wh¦b5 ¢Iw99 όмнΦолǇƳ - мΦнлǇƳύ 

м Goomalling 2 (189) Ǿ Kalannie 2 (124) 

р Goomalling 1 (101) Ǿ Dowerin 2 (110) 

CL9[5 wh¦b5 Ch¦w όмΦнрǇƳ - нΦмрǇƳύ 

н Goomalling 2 (141) Ǿ Goomalling 3 (176) 

с Goomalling 1 (107) Ǿ Cadoux (81) 


